Hiawatha Public Library Board Meeting

Glenn Schminke Community Room

September 11, 2012
The meeting was called to order at 7:03 p.m.
A. CALL TO ORDER – ROLL CALL

Present:  Travis Christopher, Brenda Powers, Deb Connerly, Dian Boyson.  Also present:  Jeaneal Weeks, Librarian; Marty Bruns, City Councilman.

B. PUBLIC FORUM  - Opened at 7:04; Closed at 7:04
C. APPROVAL OF AGENDA

Travis Christopher asked if there was anything new to report on Item E1:  Robins Contract update.  Jeaneal reported no, there were changes.  It was decided to remove item E1 from the agenda.  Deb Connerly made a motion that the agenda be approved as amended.  Dian Boyson seconded.   Motion carried.

D.  MINUTES OF LAST MEETING
The minutes of the August meeting were reviewed.  Brenda Powers moved that the August meeting minutes be approved as written.  Travis Christopher seconded.  Motion carried.  
E.  OLD BUSINESS 

Nothing to Report

F.  NEW BUSINESS

Nothing to Report

G. LIBRARIAN’S REPORT

1.  Monthly Reports – The monthly report was reviewed.  August circulation was up from last year.  Self-check is down a little from last month at 39.67%.  August is a low programming month as summer reading program is over and fall/school programming has not started yet.  

2. Coffee with the Council event was held August 28th.  Staff was pleased to have Council visit and felt the event went well.  

3. Deb Connerly asked if the Board and staff had considered what could happen to circulation when Cedar Rapids main library opens downtown.  Jeaneal stated that several discussions have been held, but it is not believed that our usage will drop significantly.   

4. Bills – Bills were reviewed.  Jeaneal stated that the several of the annual renewals for magazine subscriptions, etc., are renewed this time of year.  The expense for Karel Murray is for the upcoming in-service day.  She is still pursuing sponsorship help for this expense.   Dian Boysen made a motion to pay the bills as presented.  Travis Christopher seconded.  Motion carried.

5. Anticipated Expenditures – Nothing at this time.  We will be having the carpet spot cleaned in the near future. 
6. Library News – The Library received memorial monies in memory of Arlene Haugse in the amount of $1800.  This is to be used to purchase popular materials for the library.  The Friends of the Library have a book sale planned for October 20th and 21st.  The Iowa Library Association Conference is scheduled for early October in Dubuque.  Molly and Tracy will be attending.  Jeaneal reminded Board Members that in-service webinars are available at the State Library website.  Board members are required to have annual training for accreditation.  These are a good opportunity to obtain free training.  You can go to the State Library website and access these at your home, anytime of day.  Jeaneal is taking a class on Weeding thru Moodle.  It is an on-going class to cover a year.  Library staff are having a staff meeting on October 1, 2012 at 8:00 a.m.  The Coupon Club has seen a decrease in attendance at the monthly meetings, but the use of the coupon box has increased.  October programming will include Master Gardeners.  Alicia and Tracy are working on having open trick or treating all day on October 31st and encouraging patrons to be in costume.  In addition, the Book Bunch – a book club for early elementary students – will be starting up soon.  The Library was recently open for the first Sunday since summer:  150 patrons visited that day.  Jeaneal and Pat are working on the State Report/Annual Report.  Capital Improvement Plan (CIP) has been turned into the City for air conditioner replacement.  Anticipate the future need of $9500.  Several new products are coming soon to include 1 Click Digital – a downloadable magazine.  The new self-check is not installed as yet.  Should be in the near future.  The new roof is done and looks very nice.  The City has done some recent grading to the property.
H.  PRESIDENT’S REPORT

Travis reported the he had recently spoken to the Mayor and the Council had taken notice of items discussed by staff at the recent coffee.  Travis was making it a goal in September to get his on-line education completed and encouraged other Board members to do the same.

I.  ADJOURNAMENT

Travis Christopher made the motion the meeting be adjourned.  Dian seconded.  Motion carried.  Meeting adjourned at 7:34 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

Brenda Powers, Acting Secretary

Jeaneal Weeks, Director

